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7th March 2023 
 
Dear parents, 
 
In my last letter dated 18th January 2023, I said that I hoped to be able to share more news with 
parents in early March regarding plans for September. I am pleased to share that I do have an 
update from the trust. 
 
Cornwall Education Learning Trust (CELT) has been informed by the Department for 

Education (DfE) that an unforeseen delay has occurred for the completion of the permanent 

Newquay Primary Academy building.  

As a result, Newquay Primary Academy will remain at its temporary site in NQY Sports 

Centre until July 2024. Additional classroom space is currently being planned for and I hope 

to share more details on this in due course. 

We are assured that the DfE is working hard to resolve the permanent academy situation, 

but in the interim, the trust is moving forward positively to maintain high quality education 

facilities for the children. 

As always, we remain grateful for the support of parents. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Craig Hayes 
Executive Headteacher  
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